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The newsletter is up and 
running again. Things at 
Leisuretime will begin to 
pick up soon (hurray) and 
during this time I hope to get 
a newsletter out more often. 
This way I can keep you 
informed of what is 
happening in the area and 
around the park.  Much of 
what is published in the 
newsletter depends on 
contributions from you. 
Anyone who would like to 
contribute to our newsletter, 
please send an article, 
picture or information to 
ltrvcascade@gmail.com.  If 
you would like to become a 

regular contributor to the 
newsletter and have an idea 
in mind, please let me know.  
Although we will keep it fun 
and positive it will also be 
informative. 

 

Have a very Happy Valentine’s Day.  Hug someone you 
love. 
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Penny 

This little girl is not a raccoon.  She is in the 
witness protection program so I cannot 
disclose her actual identity.  If you happen to 
see her during the summer, please don’t tell 
anyone. 

The Newsletter is Active. 
by Kim Whitehead 
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During the winter we had a few 
problems arise that needed some 
immediate attention.  Ron Brown 
volunteered his help during some 
of these times.  He provided his 
expertise when it was needed.  If 
you happen to see Ron during an 
outing in the park, please be sure 

to give him a big Thank you.  It 

is park members like Ron that 
help keep our park running 

smoothly.  Thanks Ron 

 
SNOW IN CASCADE 

This year we have received a fair 
amount of snow in Cascade.  The 
good news is we need it and it will 
certainly help with the water levels.  

The bad news is; I personally might 
not get to Cascade to start relaxing 
as soon as I did last year. 

 
 

 
 

 

  

In the Spotlight 
by Kim Whitehead 

Carry out a random act of kindness, with no expectation of reward, safe in the 
knowledge that one day someone might do the same for you. 
Princess Diana 

 
 

Snow pictures courtesy of Bill 
McFarlane 
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“You can judge a man's true character 
by the way he treats his fellow 
animals.”  
― Paul McCartney 

 

 
 

 

This past year has been busy 
within our park and we should see 
many new faces this summer.  For 
anyone who is new to our park 

“Welcome” I hope you enjoy 

the park as much as my husband 
and I do.    

We have many great people in 
our park and amenities that we 
take pride in.  You can enjoy a 
swim in the pool or a relaxing 
soak in the hot tub.  Don’t forget 
about taking a nice stroll along 
the ponds or along the strand. 

For those of you who bought lots 
and park models if you are 
wanting to make improvements 
don’t forget to take a look at the 
CC&R’s beforehand.  When 
purchasing your lot or park model 
you should have received a copy 
and if you didn’t please get in 
touch with a board member so 
that they can help you out.   The 
CC&R’s will give you the 
information needed on what you 
can do when bringing in your park 
model or RV, what your setbacks 
need to be and how big the park 
model can be.  We also have 

forms that must be filled out and 
sent in for approval.  We want 
your experience at Leisuretime to 
be a fun and happy experience.  
Don’t hesitate to get in touch 
with Board Volunteers if you need 
any help.  If they don’t have the 
answer for you they can send you 
in the right direction.   As far as 
forms that you might need they 
can be found in the clubhouse. If 
they have run out, please let us 
know and we will get it fixed.   

As I side note to everyone.  Please 
don’t forget that the permits you 
send in and apply for have an 

expiration date.  If your project 
isn’t completed after 120 days, 
you must reapply.

Sales of park lots and park models 
by Kim Whitehead 

 

http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/20127.Paul_McCartney
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http://www.mcpaws.org/ 

FOR MORE INFORMATION 

Please take a look at the website for 
Mcpaws.  If you aren’t familiar with 
Mcpaws it is the animal shelter in 
McCall, Idaho.  They even have a thrift 
store.  They are looking for volunteers 
or even donations to the store.  All 
proceeds to the thrift store help the 
animals and are tax deductible.  If you 
can’t give of your time but are able to 
donate, they can always use your 
help.  Don’t forget to look at the 
adoptable animal’s as your best friend 
may be waiting for you. 

 
 

 

  

http://www.mcpaws.org/
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At the end of the season last 
year we got quite the 
surprise when Beavers 
decided to invade the park.  
We lost a few trees and had 
to start wrapping trees to try 
and deter these pesky guys. 
Notices were put up on our 
website to try and let 
everyone know just in case 
they might have trees that 
needed attention. At right 
are a couple of pictures of 
the damage that they 
caused in the park.  It has 
been an exciting year.  

 

Side Note: 

The Board Members found that 
when they needed to contact 
someone due to an issue (snow 
damage, tree damage etc.)  They 
didn’t have a correct phone 
number or email in some cases.  
Please take the time to update 
your information or send it to the 
ltrvcascade@gmail.com email 
and I will forward it on.  If an issue 
is noticed they would rather 
contact you and save you from a 
surprise on your first visit.  Thanks 

 

AROUND TOWN 

 

Beaver damage 
This is one of the trees that was damaged along the 
pond. 

I

 

Beaver Damage 
 

 

Beavers 

These aren’t the actual Beavers that were in the 
park.  These guys are stunt doubles.   

  

Beavers in our Park 
by Kim Whitehead 

mailto:ltrvcascade@gmail.com


LEISURETIME RV PARK | Issue 2  6 

 

 

This past year has been an 
interesting and challenging one 
for us. I convinced my husband to 
run for the Board of Directors and 
he won.  This is good as he has 
really enjoyed working on all the 
things that help to improve our 
park and make it great. The bad 
news, he has a tendency to put 
the park first and forget that he 
has duties around the house. Our 
house will probably collapse 
around us and he won’t notice 
because he will be busy with our 
vacation home.  The good 
news…..When the house does 
collapse we will have a wonderful 
place to go to in Cascade. 

I hope everyone has had a 
wonderful winter and I apologize 
for not getting this out sooner but 
I am a bit technically challenged 
and my last computer committed 
suicide.  The new computer has 
different programs and is possibly 
possessed.  It seems to have a 
mind of its own and doesn’t really 
listen.  Almost like a husband.  My 
goal (if my computer will 
cooperate) is to try and get a 
newsletter out every 4 to 6 weeks 
beginning in April.  This would 
continue until the end of the 
season around Sept. Then try to 
get a newsletter out a couple of 
times during the off season.  If 
anyone would like to be a part of 
the newsletter, please contact me 
at ltrvcascade@gmail.com.  The 
more volunteers we get the more 
diverse our newsletter.  
Otherwise as you can see from 
the picture to the right.  You will 
be subjected to my grandchildren 

and dogs.  Hey, I’m okay with that 
as I can talk (a lot) and I love to 
show off pics of my grandbabies 
and pets.  (I think they are all 
pretty darn cute.) 

I look forward to hearing from 
you and especially look forward 
to seeing everyone this summer. 

Kim 

Picture to the right is of Ayden 
my beautiful grandson 

 

   

 

Editor’s Note 
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